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May 6, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to continue to provide 
jail services to the Washington State Department of Corrections (DOC) through 
December 31, 2018.  The interagency agreement for jail services between King County 
and the DOC expired December 31, 2015.  

The attached interagency agreement is substantially similar to agreements in past years.  It continues a reciprocal provision that provides for additional work release space for County inmates in DOC facilities, in exchange for jail beds for DOC offenders.  For the County, this agreement maintains a contracting partnership that cumulatively helps make use of existing jail space, provides a steady stream of revenue, and allows for additional work release beds.  

This legislation aligns with the King County Strategic Plan Justice and Safety Goal by supporting safe communities and accessible justice systems; the Service Excellence Goal by delivering services that are responsive to community needs; and the Financial Stewardship Goal by exercising sound financial management and building King County’s long-term fiscal strength.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will help King County residents by supporting safe coimmunities.



[bookmark: _GoBack]If you have any questions, please feel free to contact William Hayes, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, at 206-477-2801.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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